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Trading has commenced!

The last several years has seen a great deal spoken about Burden Sharing, this was followed by a number of surveys and in 2013 we carried out the pilot trading process. It is now 2014 and the trading process has commenced for real. 
Initial response

The initial response has been excellent, with more responses received during January and February than any of the previous surveys. In excess of 120 crematoria registered with the scheme in the first weeks. The administrative process is running smoothly with completed forms being returned through the post and electronically,

Estimated Tmac Value

At the time of writing the number of Tmacs being forwarded is around twice that required to be purchased. As a result the value of a Tmac is approximately £24. However, this is likely to change as further responses are received.   

Independent Schemes

Early indications suggest that there will be a small number of Independent Trading Schemes which will be registered with CAMEO. Both local authorities and private crematoria taking part in there own burden sharing arrangements.
Closure of trading process

A number of reminders have been sent to all UK crematoria that have not yet responded. In order to complete the trading process in accordance with the time line NO further applications will be received for the trading process following the 31st March 2014. Certificates will be provided to abated and non abated crematoria, but they will be excluded from the 2014 trading process, with any income received being rolled forward to the 2015 trading process.

Clarification of Tmac Trading Value

A question has arisen as to the how current value of the Tmac has been calculated.

The value of the Tmac is based on the Environmental Surcharge, which has been in place for several years. The surcharge was calculated to reflect the additional cost arising from abating mercury from an individual cremation.

The figure was calculated using data supplied by cremator/abatement plant manufactures and included sums for the capital cost of the abatement plant and site works. The capital cost, plus interest, depreciating over 15years/30,000 cremations. On top of which was added revenue costs relating to reagent, reagent disposal, maintenance, spares/repairs and electricity. 

Having arrived at a consistent figure, from 2005 onwards, it was agreed in 2012 that in future the surcharge would be updated annually in line with inflation.

Therefore in November 2013, as a result of the 2.6% increase in RPI during October, the surcharge was assed to increase from £48.27p to £49.53p.

The operation of CAMEO has until now been funded through an annual membership fee. However, the CAMEO trading scheme will not have members to charge but is made up of participants. It has been calculated that the running cost of the scheme will be in the region of £0.99p per traded Tmac.

Therefore at the Directors meeting in November 2013 it was agreed that the value of the Tmac should include the running cost of the scheme and was set at £50.52p. 
Brendan Day

CAMEO Manager

